BY ORDER OF THE 229TH AND 3815T JUDICIAL DISTRICT
COURTS:

Due to the Corona Virus outbreak, the 229t and 381st Judicial District Courts are implementing
new policy.

Effective immediately, and until further notice, any and all hearings currently set in the 229t
District Court and the 381st District Court are now cancelled. For the safety of our staff and our
community, anyone with court business is asked to please communicate via telephone and/or e-
mail. We will not be accepting any visits from the general public for community health
precautions and for the wellbeing of our families.

If there is an urgency for a court setting/hearing, these will be done through skype, unless
otherwise agreed to by the Courts. Please contact court staff for further instructions.

Judge Jose Luis Garza and Judge Baldemar Garza will continue to preside over urgent matters
as needed.

Our office will continue to serve you as best we can by telephone and via electronic mail.

Our main county telephone number is 956-716-4800. Extensions and emails are as follows:
Ext. 8664- Bertha Garcia- Civil Court Coordinator, 381st District Court

email: bertha.garcia@co.starr.tx.us

Ext. 8626-Cynthia Fuentes-Criminal Court Coordinator, 381st District Court

email: cynthia381st@gmail.com

Ext: 8208 - Eduina G. Ramos - Court Administrator , 229th District Court,

email: egonzalez@co.starr.tx.us

Ext: 8139 - Marissa T. Estrada - Court Coordinator, 229th District Court,

email: marissa.trevino@co.starr.tx.us




